
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: September 2, 2025 

FROM: Scott Schultz, Asst. Water Utilities Director  

SUBJECT: City Council approval to submit an application to the Florida Department of Environmental 

Protection (FDEP) / St. Johns River Water Management District (SJRWMD) Alternative 

Water Supply Grant Program for the infrastructure necessary to interconnect reclaimed 

water systems with the Clay County Utility Authority (CCUA). Scott Schultz 

 

BACKGROUND 

Before and during the process of designing / permitting the Magnolia Point Reclaimed Water System 

staff have been having discussions as to supplying reclaimed water to CCUA.  Staff and Mittauer have 

completed some initial modeling of the potential interconnection points and the ability for the city’s 

reclaimed water system to support certain communities that are serviced by CCUA. 

 

While an exact cost has not yet been determined, the timeline for application is drawing close.  Full 

details will be provided once completed.  As with all grant / funding programs, no firm committal to the 

program is required without an actual contract.  

FISCAL IMPACT 

To be determined 

RECOMMENDATION 

City Council approval for staff to submit an application to the Florida Department of Environmental 

Protection / St. Johns River Water Management District Alternative Water Supply Grant Program for 

the infrastructure necessary to interconnect reclaimed water systems with the Clay County Utility 

Authority. 


